MINUTES OF A FINANCE MEETING OF THE COUNTY OF HANCOCK, STATE OF ILLINOIS, HELD IN THE COUNTY COURTHOUSE IN THE CITY OF CARTHAGE ON NOVEMBER 14, 2024

The meeting was called to order by committee chair Wayne Bollin.  Members in attendance included Dennis Castlebury, Harry Douglas, Tom Bergmeier, Steve Lucie, Mark Hanson, and Mark Menn.  Absent was Alex Blythe.   Kris Pilkington and Holly Wilde-Tillman were also in attendance.  

The Building Commission lease with Hancock County is the same as last year.  The EMS building will be started by the end of the year.  The bonds are in place.  Completion needs to be done by the end of May 2025.  Motion to approve the lease was made by Mr. Castlebury, seconded by Mr. Douglas.  A roll call vote was taken with all members present voting “yes”.  Motion carried. 

Motion to approve a 1-month contract for Gary Twist at $1000/month with possible extension if needed was made by Mr. Lucie, seconded by Mr. Bergmeier.  A roll call vote was taken with all members present voting “yes”.  Motion carried. 

Ms. Pilkington stated the tax sale was Tuesday, November 12.  She went over the financial reports.    The ambulance will receive 1 more small distribution.  The ARPA funds are distributed.  The budget is 3.6% over last years.  

November 30 is Jake Johnson’s last day with Bellwether.    His replacement is Justin who will be with him at the full board meeting on November 19.  Mr. Bergmeier moved to accept the Bellwether administrative agreement for $60,000/year.  Solar and wind is separate.  Mr. Douglas seconded the motion.  A roll call vote was taken with all members present voting “yes”.  Motion carried. 

Ms. Wilde-Tillman stated the election went well.  The courthouse was without power on the Thursday before the election.  She is thankful for ESDA and the sheriff who helped out that day.  Bob with Computer Masters is working on a resolution if this would happen again.  Her office has already started on the next election.  The centennial committee is planning an event on January 13, 2025.  There will be tours of the courthouse, speakers, and a flag ceremony.  Ms. Wilde-Tillman showed the committee how her smartboard works.  Ms. Lucie stated he heard a lot of good things about the election and the process.  Mr. Bollin told everyone thank you for all the time spent on the budget.  It takes a lot of time and is a bit confusing.  We try to make the taxpayers happy.  

The insurance options were discussed.

Mr. Douglas motioned to assign Sara Leffler, the circuit clerk’s bookkeeper, to have viewing rights of the bank account.  Mr. Castlebury seconded.  A roll call vote was taken with all members present voting “yes”.  Motion carried. 

Ms. Weber is not going through with the E-citation process.  

There was a long discussion regarding the loss of electricity and the use of generators.  Claims were gone over.  Motion to approve the claims was made by Mr. Bergmeier, Mr. Lucie seconded.  A roll call vote was taken with all members present voting “yes”.  Motion carried. 

Motion to recess until December 12 was made by Mr. Douglas.  Mr. Lucie seconded the motion.  All members present voted aye.  Meeting adjourned at 10:40 a.m.
		
							Respectfully submitted,



							Wayne Bollin, Committee Chair
